

# Carr Junior School

# AIM HIGH, SHINE BRIGHT! W/C 24TH JUNE 2024 WEEKLY NEWSLETTER



#### Hello!

This week has been assessment week for the children in Years 3 to 5. They have all worked incredibly hard! It was lovely to recognise so many children in our final Celebration Assembly of the year this morning including lots of children who have shown determination and self-belief in their assessments this week. It is always lovely to celebrate when children have made amazing progress.

Next week, we will be starting some of our transition activities where the children will be able to visit their new classes and meet their new teachers - exciting! Please watch out for the children coming home with a new class photo. It will make all the difference if you can talk to them positively about their transition activities alongside the work we will be doing in school. This will ensure that all children feel excited and ready for their next stages in school.

Due to being on residential with Year 5 next week, there will not be a newsletter next Friday. Please look out for any updates in the weekly notices on Mondays.

I wish you all a lovely weekend - hopefully the sunshine will stick around!

Mrs Kerr

#### Shina Fact

It's back for 2024! Please see the detailed breakdown of all the events arranged for Shine Fest week in the booklet. Any questions, please ask.

#### **End of Year Reports!**

End of year reports will be sent out to parents on Friday 12th July. There will be an Open Evening where parents can come and discuss the reports with teachers and see their children's work on Wednesday 17th July 3.20pm - 5.30pm. Whilst reading through the reports this year, I have been struck by how many children have become avid readers! It is so lovely to hear that children are enjoying books and doing lots of reading. I would like to thank parents / carers for all that you do at home to encourage that love of reading alongside the work we are doing in school.

#### Tweet of the Week!



Carr Junior School @CarrJuniorYork - Jun 26

Year 5 demonstrate some practically perfect printmaking skills on a visit to York High.



#### Carr Den!

Advance warning for parents using our wrap around care at Carr Den. From September 2024, we will be changing the timings of the provision. Currently, we offer childcare until 6pm, however due to budget constraints and the cost of staffing, we will be closing Carr Den at 5.30pm each day starting from September. We apologise to any families who this may cause inconvenience to. It has not been an easy decision to make but we are unable to keep funding the provision until 6pm. Thank you for your understanding.

#### Health & Safety and Safeguarding

- If children are riding their bikes to school, they should be wearing helmets. Please talk to your children about being safe on their bikes especially when riding across roads in front of traffic.
- We have noticed that some children are coming to school wearing nail extensions or fake nails.
   These are not allowed in school. If your child attends school wearing these they will not be able to take part in PE lessons or play outside due to health and safety risks.
- A reminder that jewellery (other than stud earrings and watches) should not be worn at school. If
  your children are wearing jewellery, they will be asked to remove it whilst in school. No jewellery
  should be worn in PE lessons and children will be asked to remove stud earrings and watches.
- Please could we ask that children DO NOT bring glass bottles to school as their water bottles.

#### Please respect our staff!

Our team is here to help you but please treat them with respect. If any parents or grandparents are not able to do this, they will be asked to leave the school site and may receive a warning letter or complete ban from the school site. Thank you for your support.

## CLASS OF 2024 YEARBOOK

- A beautiful keepsake, illustrating a four year journey at our wonderful school.
- 32 pages packed with over 550 stunning images.
- Professionally printed on 115gsm silk pages with a lavish glossy cover.
- Pages documenting cherished trips, super shows and milestone events.
- Well-wishes from teachers and staff, and autograph pages for friends to leave personal messages.
- Every Year Six pupil featured sharing their favourite Carr Junior School memories.
- Design process done entirely in-house so ALL PROFITS go straight to the school.

£14. Order now on ParentPay or at the school office. All orders must be received by Monday 1st July.















### ON SALE FROM JUNE 11TH.

£2 per ticket, available on ParentPay or in cash at the school office. There is no limit on how many tickets you can purchase. Raffle will be drawn Thursday 11th July. 8 MAGNIFICENT HAMPERS TO BE WON!

## Summer 2 dates for your diaries!

Date/s	Event	Year groups
Sunday 30th June	West Bank Park Summer Fair - FOCS	All invited
Monday 1st July	Nurture visit to farm - PM	Nurture class only
Wednesday 3rd July	Y6 Transition Day to secondary schools	Y6 only
Wednesday 3rd July - Friday 5th July	Y5 Kingswood Residential	Y5 only
Thursday 4th July	GENERAL ELECTION - SCHOOL CLOSED FOR POLLING STATION	All (except Y5 on Kingswood residential)
Monday 8th July - Friday 12th July	SHINE FEST WEEK - information to follow	All
Monday 8th July	Bookend Cottage Reading Cafe Family BINGO	All
Tuesday 9th July	South Bank Arts Festival	Y5 only
Thursday 11th July	10am Sports Day and family picnic	All
Wednesday 17th July	Open Evening	All
Thursday 18th July	9.30am Y6 Leavers Performance	Y6 only
Thursday 18th July	4.30-6.30pm Y6 Leavers Celebration	Y6 only
Friday 19th July	Y6 may bring an extra T-shirt to sign	Y6 only
Friday 19th July	School closes for Summer holidays	All





**3H - GRACE M** 

**3P - HANNAH S** 

4A - HARRI E

**4CG - SUMMER P** 

**5B - HANNAH S** 

5J - ROWAN T

5M - TOBY A

6F - FARUK B

6MW - JAMES M

3H - DARCY M

3P - BELLA W

4A - BLAKE J

4CG -JAMES F/WILLIAM M

5B - STELLA B

5J - GEORGE W

5M - POPPY F

6F - ALFIE B

6MW - WILLIAM M



3H DARCY M 4A BAILEY N 5B STELLA B 5B LEXI J 5B ALFIE G-K 5M KAILUM M

# 3H - 94.33%

Attendance

3P - 94.00% 4A - 95.81% 4CG - 92.00% 5B - 92.31%

51 - 88.15% 5M - 87.41%

6F - 91.00%

6MW - 89.00%

Whole School: 91.65%

#### **Attendance**

We have struggled with poor attendance again this week. We continue to have a number of unauthorised holiday. We will continue to do all we can at school to ensure that children are in school each and every day. Thank you for your efforts with getting your children to school and communicating with us if you are having difficulties.





A free, 5 week course to get your brain going through a range of games, puzzles and basic coding activities. There will be a range of fun and engaging challenges with digital-based activities, as well as lots of "oldfashioned" board games, card games, dice games and logic puzzles. You will have an opportunity to develop basic coding skills using Scratch to solve simple problems. This is a great course to blow the cobwebs away and get the old grey cells going, whilst in a supportive and sociable environment!

#### \*Free on-site childcare

Dates: 5th June-3rd July

Time: 12:30pm-2:30pm

Venue: Acomb Explore Library







www.justgiving.com/campaign/romanwalk

